

Town of Millersburg 201 W. Washington St. Millersburg, IN 46543

January 26th, 2022

5:00pm - 6:00pm

meeting to order.

Jim Winkler called the A motion was made by Jim Winkler to approve the minutes for Wednesday, January 12th, 2022. The motion was seconded by Austin Turner and upon a voice vote was approved unanimously.

Attendees:

Jim Winkler, Dean Smith, Austin Turner, Ben Eldridge, Haley Hurst, Rick Pharis, Robert Roa, Joni Mosher, MacKenzie Taylor, Kyle Kalb, Walter Cortes, Scott Vanbuskirk, Richard Troyer and Brian Yoder.

Water - Ben Eldridge

Ben gave the Council Member's an updated cost of the garage addition at the water plant. There is now an inflation increase of \$12,000.00. Ben wanted to make sure he still had approval. All three Council Member's approved the increase.

Waste Water – Ben Eldridae

Community Development - Ben **Eldridge**

Ben spoke with Chris Godluski about the inner-local agreement the Town of Millersburg has with Elkhart County. County wanted to revamp the plan/standards because it's out dated. County is willing to update/personalize standards for us but it will cost about \$2,000.00. The Council all agreed that we will just go along with County's plans so we don't have to spend \$2,000.00. County issues all permits anyway. Therefore, we'll stick with them doing it for us.

Maintenance Director-**Matt King**

Matt is still out sick. MacKenzie was told by Avery, that he is still sick and found out he was allergic to his medicine Doctors prescribed him. That's why he was getting so ill.

Marshal- Raymundo Rodriguez

Ray is attending a Chiefs Conference in Indianapolis. He'll be back Friday evening.

Robert introduced Joni Mosher. She is seeking to join the Millersburg PD as a reserve officer. Joni took time to introduce herself and give background information on previous places of employment. The Council approved for Joni to join the force as a reserve officer and to get her signed up for classes.

Kyle Kalb told the Council that the prosecutors are filing the fraud case against Doug Miller using his deceased mother's debit card.

Lisa Schrock purchased the Doug Miller property. The Title Company is paying off his utilities and his court fees/debts his owes the Town of \$3,000.00.

Jim praised the Police Department. He said, everyone is doing a fantastic job.

Jim said, if there's a reserve that isn't being active or doing his part they need to be let go.

Park-Ben Eldridge

Clerk Treasurer-MacKenzie Taylor

MacKenzie gave the Council information on the next round of the Community Crossings Match Grant. The Town approved and MacKenzie will send the "Letter of Finances" to TRIAD tomorrow.

The Insurance Deductible will not be happening anymore after this year.

New Business-

Matthew Slabaugh was here to give an update on the status of the addition to his car wash. There's an issue with the drain that is in part of the ditch. Richard Troyer and Brian Yoder (residents) expressed concerns with flooding in this area. Apparently, this drain clogs and floods a lot. There's also been an issue with the Tax Choice property. A drain wasn't put in properly at that location. Ben told the Council and Matt that he has maps of these drains and would come check them out. A decision won't be made until Ben is able to go out, inspect the area and see what can be done. Ben

will bring back the information to the next Council Meeting.

Jim Winkler made a motion to pay bills. The motion was seconded by Dean Smith and upon a voice vote was approved unanimously.

Jim Winkler made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Dean Smith and upon voice vote was approved unanimously.

Council

CHERK Treasures

Page | 3